
 

Dear Praying Friends, 
 

 “And I thank Christ Jesus our Lord, who hath enabled me, for that he counted me faithful, putting me 

into the ministry;” (1 Timothy 1:12). May 22, 2024, marked the twenty-fifth year of missionary service 

for Paula and me. Looking back, I stand amazed at how the LORD has enabled us to fulfill His calling on 

our lives. He may have counted us faithful, but HE SURELY IS FAITHFUL!  
 

One of the personal blessings of our ministry is the multitude of faithful partners we have come to 

know. If only I could remember them all, but as the late Don Smith, a dear missionary friend and hero of 

the faith, would say, “It’s my memory I use to forget with!”  Heaven will be a wonderful reunion day!  
 

Another honor is sharing my thoughts with many people in the periodic Good Morning Devotion 

emails. If you would like to receive the devotions and ministry updates, please visit our website 

Wlfpartners.com, and click the Stay Connected button. It will take you through a short sign-up process 

to receive both the devotions and our newsletters.  
 

We are excited to share that the container arrived in Burkina Faso. Missionary Keith Shoemaker has 

been distributing the material to his partners there and shipping some to the Ivory Coast! Thank you for 

joining us in sending the Word of God to our partners on the field. 
 

I was privileged to join the Rock of Ages Military Revival team at Fort Leavenworth Prison in May. This 

revival is always an extraordinary meeting! The Lord blessed the meeting, with several men calling on the 

Lord for salvation and others encouraged by the messages. Thank you, Rock of Ages Missionaries Lance 

Hohenstreet and Eric Peters, for your labor in the military disciplinary barracks. 
 

The LORD helped with Pastor Danny Mangligot’s land and building project in the Philippines. Although 

we were several thousand dollars short of the goal, we did get enough to purchase the land and cover 

most of the shipping cost. Praise the LORD! Brother Danny is preparing for the upcoming youth camps. 

Please continue to pray for his needs. He is still in desperate need of a vehicle, too. We are pleased to 

report that his pallet, filled with thousands of Gospel tracts provided by Fellowship Tract League, 

hardware for two Gospel tents, and other ministry supplies have arrived!  
 

I praise the LORD for providing a reliable vehicle for Rock of Ages Missionary Joshua and Jessica Barnes. 

God allowed us to connect a Christian businessman with a burden to help a missionary who trusts in the 

LORD and His people to provide their means of travel! We have many partners in the field who have 

transportation needs. Please do not hesitate to contact us if you have a good car to donate or would like 

to contribute. 
 

Paula and I consider it a privilege to represent each of you in our missionary adventures. Thank you 

for every prayer, thought, and dollar that has contributed to our 25 years of service. God Bless! 

Because of Calvary, 

   
Mike and Paula Van Horn 
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